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Message of Dr. Ahmed Djoghlaf,

 Executive Secretary of the Convention on Biological Diversity,

 to the  Media of the World, to mark World Press Freedom Day, 3 May 2006 
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Meeting the environmental challenges facing us, including the loss of biodiversity, requires the active engagement of all segments of civil society of all countries of the world, including representatives of local, national and international media. In your capacity as communicators and journalists, you have a special role to play in not only raising awareness of the unprecedented challenges humanity faces in conserving and sustainably using biological diversity, but also the crucial importance of this for all life on earth.  

It is fitting that the theme for World Press Freedom Day 2006 focuses on the role of the media in fostering development around the world and helping us all to achieve the Millennium Development Goals.  Achievement of the objectives of the Convention on Biological Diversity -  conservation; sustainable use of biological diversity; and the equitable sharing of benefits from its use – will contribute to the achievement of the MDGs and ensure the well-being of present and future generations. This is why the world relies on your hard work and commitment to mobilize national and international public opinion in support of implementation of the Convention on Biological Diversity. 

At the World Summit on Sustainable Development held in Johannesburg in September 2002, the leaders of the world agreed "to achieve by 2010, a significant reduction of the current rate of biodiversity loss at global, regional and national levels as a contribution to poverty alleviation and to the benefit of all life on earth."  Conscious of the importance of the contribution of the media to achieving this goal, the Parties have adopted a far reaching strategy on communication, education and outreach. 

The battle to protect life on Earth is yours and the Secretariat of the Convention on Biological Diversity will always be your partner and faithful ally. I invite you to join forces to win this battle.  No one can afford to lose.  All life on Planet Earth will be the winner.








Montreal 3 May 2006
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